
MPSFAC 
700 MHz Region 21 Regional Planning Committee 

October 26, 2023 
Frankenmuth, MI 
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Bradshaw-Chairperson MIAPCO-Frequency Coordinator X
Dale Berry – Vice Chairperson MI Association of Ambulances X  
Patricia Coates - Secretary MIAPCO X
Brent Williams  MIAPCO –Frequency Coordinator  X  
Lt. Dan Zdybek MI Sheriff’s Association X
Lt. Jen Wolf State of MI – DNR X
Dominique Clemente State of MI – DNR (Alt) X  
Todd Tolbert MI Department of Transportation X
Robert Ciupka  MI Department of Transportation (Alt)       X  
Chief Dale Greenleaf MI Association of Chiefs of Police     X
Francis Dhuyvetter MI APCO (alt) X
Eric Hutchinson MI APCO X  
Scott Schlehuber State of MI – MSP X
Kasey Mlujeak  State of MI – Corrections X  
Adam Carroll MI Association of Fire Chiefs X
Joe Turner MI Municipal League  X  
Roger Morgan MI Association of Counties X
Greg Farrer State of MI – MPSCS X
Jerry Ellsworth State of MI – MDHHS-BETP X  

Other Attendees 

Michael White MPSCS X
Dave Plumb Genesee County 911/APCO X  

I. Call to order 
The meeting was called to order by Mr. Bradshaw at 10:56 a.m.  

II. Approval of Agenda
Motion by Berry, supported by Zdybek, to approve the agenda as presented. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

III. Approval of Minutes of the September 14, 2023, 700 MHz RPC meeting 
Motion by Berry, supported by Carroll, to approve the minutes as presented. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

IV. Correspondence 
None 

V. Applications 
A. Old Applications  

i. None 
VI. New Applications 

i. State of Michigan – Berrien Simulcast 
Mr. White advised that Berrien County is changing their system to a simulcast. The 
application is for an existing channel, moving it to a new site. Mr. Bradshaw stated that 
the frequency is in the Berrien allotment and the contours are clear, but approval must 
be contingent upon adjacent regio approval from 14, 33 and 54. Motion by Berry, 



supported by Zdybek, to approve, contingent upon adjacent regions’ approval. Motion 
carried unanimously. 

VII. 700 MHz Subcommittee Reports  
A. Interoperable Communication Subcommittee 

Mr. Bradshaw needs assistance adding the frequencies into CAPRAD, as this will be used for both 
700 and 800 applications, rather than by email. Mr. Farrer volunteered to do 800 MHz and Mr. 
Bradshaw will do 700 MHZ. 
Mr. Bradshaw is attending a symposium in November on distributed antenna systems, and will 
bring a report to the January eeting. 

B. Engineering/Technical Subcommittee  
Mr. Farrer advised that Calhoun and Barry Counties are likely to join the MPSCS within the next two 
years. 

C. 700 MHz Plan Update Standing Subcommittee
Mr. Bradshaw is hopeful the language will be sent to APCO for posting soon.  

VIII.  Old Business  
A. Other 

None 

IX. New Business 
A. Other  

None

X. Next Meeting Date 
The next meeting will be January 18, 2024, in Pontiac. 

       X. Adjournment 
Meeting adjourned by the Chair at 11:38 AM.


